
Download our App!

We are asking all families 
to download our Mobile 
App. 
Download the Greenhouse 
Schools App,  enable push 
notifications, search for Ivy 
House School, input code 
7920.
It is important you 
download it to stay 
informed. 

Happy New Year! We hope this message finds you well and full of positive energy for the year ahead.

It's been fantastic to welcome our students back to school after the holidays, and we are delighted 
to see them engaged in a variety of exciting learning opportunities. They have settled in well, and 
their enthusiasm for learning is truly inspiring.

We extend our sincere gratitude to all families who took the time to participate in the recent Shaw 
Education Trust Parent Survey. The responses were overwhelmingly positive. Your valuable feedback is 
crucial to our continuous improvement, and we are pleased to share the survey results later in this 
newsletter. Your insights provide valuable perspectives that guide our efforts to enhance the overall 
educational experience for our students.

We would also like to express our heartfelt thanks for your generosity and support with the community 
food bank initiative. Your donations have made a meaningful impact, and we are proud to share 
that the remaining contributions were given to the Derby City Mission at the end of the term. Your 
kindness has made a difference in the lives of those in need, and we appreciate your ongoing 
commitment to support of our community and beyond.

As we embark on the new year, we are excited to announce that our school will be hosting a series 
of quality assurance visits from the Shaw Education Trust. These visits will play a key role in supporting 
our ongoing development and ensuring that we continue to provide the highest quality education 
for our students. We appreciate your continued support as we strive for excellence and work 
collaboratively to create a positive and nurturing learning environment.

Once again, happy New Year to all our Ivy House School families! We look forward to another year of 
growth, achievement, and success. Your Leadership Team.
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Parent Survey Results 
December 2023

My child is happy in this school
81% Strongly agree
19% agree 

My child feels safe in this 
school
76% Strongly agree
24% agree 

My child is making good 
progress at school
76% Strongly agree
24% agree 

My child is well looked after at 
their school 
81% Strongly agree
19% agree 

My child is taught well in this 
school
76% Strongly agree
19% agree 
5% didn’t know 

I feel well supported by school 
regarding my child’s needs
86% Strongly agree
14% agree 

The school makes sure that all 
pupils are well behaved
67% Strongly agree
29% agree 
5% didn’t know 

The school make me aware of 
what my child will learn during 
the year
52% Strongly agree
33% agree
5% disagree 
10% didn’t know 

My child has SEND, and the 
school gives them the support 
they need to succeed
90% Strongly agree
10% agree 

The school deals effectively 
with bullying
43% Strongly agree
19% agree 
38% don’t know

The school is well led and 
managed
81% Strongly agree
19% agree 

The school responds well to 
any concerns I raise 
62% Strongly agree
38% agree 



Parent Survey Results 
December 2023

I receive valuable information 
from school about my child’s 
progress and development
71% Strongly agree
19% agree 

The school has high 
expectations for my child
67% Strongly agree
24% agree 

There is a good range of 
subjects available to my 
child at this school
71% Strongly agree
24% agree 
5% disagree  

The school supports my child’s 
wider personal development
72% Strongly agree
23% agree
5% didn’t know 

My child does well at this 
school
71% Strongly agree
29% agree 

I would recommend this school 
to another parent
100% Yes

I find the daily home 
communication useful
5% Strongly agree
76% agree 
19% disagree

School transport if effective 
and supporting my child’s 
needs
75% agree 
19% disagree
6% don’t know

My child is provided with the 
right support and care for 
health
10% Strongly agree
62% agree 
29% disagree 

I receive valuable information 
from school about my child’s 
progress and development
71% Strongly agree
19% agree 



Parent Survey Results 
December 2023

Some highlights from the comments received across the school survey 
• My son is very happy
• They love going to school every day
• She has excellent staff looking after her 
• Since starting my daughter has been exploring more and using her hands 

to touch various things, also I can see an improvement in her mobility and 
sense of gravity. It has been a pleasure to watch her progress

• They've come on so much since they started
• I get daily handovers about my child, and I have good communication 

with her teacher, who always puts my mind at ease, she is brilliant with the 
children and supportive of parents. 

• They care so much
• I see progress in her all the time, also the Evidence of Learning app shows 

what she's been doing a great tool. She does various subjects which I get 
told about daily 

• I feel comfortable to call or email the school regarding my child, nothing is 
ever a problem and if they are ever unsure or need information they will 
call. 

• Transition and communication is strong
• Staff are very understanding
• The creation of the Friends of Ivy House is brilliant and really helping the 

school to develop as a community. The memorial garden is also a fantastic 
piece of work to give families a focal point and feel the sense of belonging 
after their child has passed. 

• I believe she is in the best school that will get her to the best of her 
capabilities

• I think the school always wants the best for the children and will help them 
to become the best they can be 

• The school work on things that are important 
• The school is really good at being a community - there are parent coffee 

mornings, family events, fund raising, a memorial garden. It does so much 
more than the "average" school for families. 

• Communication is always good from class staff. I like to read the newsletters 
to see what has been going on in school and  they have fun days for the 
children to enjoy and learn about new things.



www.ivyhouse.derby.sch.uk

Musical Hydrotherapy

We are excited to share a remarkable experience that 8 members of our staff underwent 
last week with ‘Liquid Listening’. This innovative training introduced Musical Hydrotherapy, 
where speakers are submerged into the hydrotherapy pool, allowing listeners to float on 
the water surface. 
The unique method allows individuals to feel sound vibrations on their body and perceive 
music when their heads are in the water. The vibrations travel through the water, directly 
stimulating the inner ear, creating an immersive and detailed all-body experience of sound 
which results in a deep state of relaxation.
Several students experienced this as part of the training and we had some magic moments 
where students had a realisation that they could hear the music underneath the water. 
Musical Hydrotherapy not only relaxes the body and mind but also inspires movement, 
stretching, vocalisation, and stillness, ultimately enhancing overall well-being. We look 
forward to exploring more ways to incorporate these positive experiences into our 
community. 
You can find out more on their website: www.liquidlistening.org and you can watch a 
video from our latest training session here: https://youtu.be/sYCeyznNscg?si=FxXN61BavT-
0VlT6 

Friends of Ivy House School

If you haven't already and you are happy to, please complete 
the consent form to allow The Friends of Ivy House to use 
photos/videos of your child in the events they support to help 
raise awareness and encourage local businesses and 
companies to support our amazing cause. To provide consent 
please complete the form here.

The next meeting takes place on Wednesday 24th January at 
2pm.

You can follow the Friends of Ivy House on social media here:
Instagram: friends_of_ivy_house
Facebook: Friends of Ivy House
LinkedIn: Friends of Ivy House

If you're keen on getting involved, kindly reach out to us via 
email at friends@ivy.set.org or contact our main office. Thank 
you!

http://www.liquidlistening.org/
https://youtu.be/sYCeyznNscg?si=FxXN61BavT-0VlT6
https://youtu.be/sYCeyznNscg?si=FxXN61BavT-0VlT6
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=48aZkktFFECRk1vXiMa8-okULpLq1SNChpU0JNdLLV1UMVg2NVhNWlhNTU9KT1VBOVlVT0Q5U0I5Ui4u
https://www.instagram.com/friends_of_ivy_house/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61552931927920
https://www.linkedin.com/company/100284876/admin/feed/posts/?feedType=following
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Ian 
Armstrong

Headteacher

Key Contacts

George 
Turner

Deputy
Headteacher

Amanda Shipley
Associate 
Assistant

Headteacher

Claire Porter
Safeguarding 

& Pastoral 
Lead

Tara Gaskin
Pastoral & 

Operations Co-
Ordinator 

Steph Hickling
Office 

Manager

Hannah Birks
Associate 
Assistant

Headteacher

Social Media

Check out some of our social media posts 
and follow us online!

Ivy House Sign and 
Sign Choir in full swing

INSET Day (school closed to all students) - Friday 2nd February 2024
Family Coffee Morning –  Wednesday14th February 2024
Valentines Disco – Friday 16th February 2024
Half Term – Monday 19th February to Friday 23rd February 2024
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